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Website:	 churchesbmc.org 
Facebook: 	 cransleymawsleychurch 
Instagram:   bcm_benefice 

We would love to welcome you to Mawsley Church 
one week.  We meet at TCAM on the 2nd and 4th 
Sunday of each month at 11am for about an hour. 
Most weeks there is also Sunday Club with 
activities for children. We are linked to Cransley and 
Broughton Churches, so there are services you can 
attend every week. 

There are plenty of other events happening too – so 
to be added to our email or postal list, please 
contact Revd Nicki Hobbs by calling 01536 799522 
or email bcmchurchoffice@gmail.com. 

Finally, if you would like prayer, a listening ear, or 
would like to book a christening, wedding, or 
funeral, please get in touch. 

From the Editor 
As I sit here writing this editorial rain is pouring down 
outside, the first rain for many months and for all 
Mawsley gardeners a welcome sight. Brown grass, 
flagging shrubs and trees, and cracks in the football 
pitch highlight how dry the summer has been. 

On the positive side, FunDay saw great weather and a 
very successful event, and the outside seating at the 
Centre has been well used throughout the summer as  
people enjoyed a refreshing drink. 

The MVA ran a litter pick earlier in the year supported 
by many volunteers. 20 sacks of rubbish were 
collected and Mawsley was a lot cleaner. The next 
litter pick is organised for 11-00 Saturday 27th 
September - why not come along and do your bit. 

I planned to run an article on Mawsley dogs as I meet 
many owners and dogs as I walk round the village. 
While I was collecting the photos a new veterinary 
surgery was announced to open shortly. Located next 
to the doctors, full details are in the Newsletter. 

The Knit & Natter Group, who continue to decorate 
the postbox, designed themselves this month so I 
thought they deserved the front page. 

As always there are articles from the active groups in 
Mawsley with contact details. All the groups are 
welcoming and would love to see new faces - don’t 
be shy. 

The next Newsletter will be in December ready for 
Christmas with a November closing date if you would 
like to contribute an article. 

Till then take care and enjoy village life in Mawsley. 



Mawsley Villagers Associa0on (MVA) 

Firstly, thank you to the Directors and Members of the MVA for their ongoing support. 

So, what is the MVA up to? 

Fireworks 2025: We are supporting our fantastic Fireworks 
Team, who are busy finalising their plans for this year’s 
event; thank you to everyone in the Team for their amazing 
efforts.   
The 8th November is the date for your diary.  It is a 
wonderful display each year – so come and be awed and 
entertained and support your Village. 

Village Litter Pick: The next Village Litter Pick will be at 
11.00am on Saturday 27th September.  Please come along 
and help to clean up our village.  We meet at TCAM and 
provide bags, litter pickers and gloves, and assign 
volunteers to sections of Mawsley.   

There will be refreshments available at TCAM to anyone 
who volunteers.  [Volunteers need to be aware they would 
litter picking under their own responsibility with no liability on 
Mawsley Villagers Association] 

Newsletter: the MVA continues to produce this Village Newsletter. Thanks to 
everyone involved, the user groups, contributors, advertisers, editor and delivery 
team, who all contribute to making this initiative a success. 

Skate Mawsley Group: The MVA is continuing to support the great work of the 
Skate Mawsley Group and the enthusiastic young people involved. 

More benches for Mawsley: the MVA has been 
approached about installing more benches in key areas of 
Mawsley e.g. along the eco meadow, and the path at the 
west of the Village. More benches would be seen as an 
amenity for everyone, but be especially beneficial for those 
with disabilities or recovering from ill health.  This idea has 
been discussed with Mawsley Parish Council, local 
Councillors, our local Women’s Institute, and a North 
Northamptonshire Council Official, as the owner of the eco 
meadow, and they are all supportive.   
A project plan to progress this idea is now in place, of which the first stage will be a 
programme of consultation and fund raising.   

Next MVA Meeting: The next quarterly MVA Meeting is at 7.15pm on Tuesday 21st 
October at TCAM - All Welcome.  If you have ideas for village projects or just want to 
be involved, please come along. 

Chair, MVA 
chair@mawsleyvillage.co.uk



 

The Mawsley Walk and Talk group continues to meet weekly with walks round the village on 
alternate Mondays and Wednesdays at 10am. We have made the most of the beautiful weather 
to explore the green areas of the village - the sports field, the eco meadow and the spinney.  
We have enjoyed seeing the care and hard work that people have put into their front gardens 
and we have dodged the encroaching brambles and cars parked on pavements. We have talked, 
to each other, to dog walkers, to friends we have met en route and we have set the world to right. 
We have laughed and felt better for it, especially when we got back to TCAM and a welcome cup 
of coffee. 
We don't walk far and we don't walk fast so why don't you join us? Details are on the TCAM 
notice board. 

Pictures of members 
appreciating the clever work 
of the Knit and Natter group 
on the post box and enjoying 
a well earned drink. 



Mawsley Skatepark 

A HUGE Thank You! 

We'd like to say a massive thank you to everyone who donated or lent us something for our stalls at the 
Mawsley Fun Day - whether it was crockery, chalkboards, tarps, props, your time, or anything else. We 
honestly couldn't have done it without you. We had such a brilliant team making it all happen!  
We were blessed with amazing sunshine this year, and our stalls - Crock Smash and our first-ever Colour 
Run - were a huge success! 

A big thank you as well to all of you lovely people who came down and joined in. We really hope you had 
as much fun as we did. 😀   

Thanks also to Mawsley Centre for letting us be part of such a fantastic day. 
Not only did we have loads of fun, but we're thrilled to have helped raise funds for the Mawsley Skate 
Park Project.  

🌟 🎊  We're delighted to announce we raised £598.00! 🎊 🌟   

And that's not all!! The amazing Sharon Howells has kindly match-funded our total - and then some! We're 
so incredibly grateful for her generous contribution, which gives our fundraising a huge boost.  
If you couldn't make it but would still like to support the project, do your own fundraiser/donate, every 
little helps:  

🔗  Goodhub - https://app.goodhub.com/skatemawsleyproject 

SAVE THE DATES!  

📅  Halloween – 31st  October 2025 

	 Hot chocolate & hot dog stand at 34 Cransley Rise,  
	 Mawsley from 5.30pm.  

📅  Bonfire Night – 8th November 2025  

	 Cake stall, Mawsley Centre.  

	 	 Follow our progress on Facebook - SkateMawsley 

https://app.goodhub.com/skatemawsleyproject


MEETS AT THE COMMUNITY CENTRE ON MONDAYS 
12.45 PM UNTIL 3.15 PM

FOR ROLL UPS.

MAWSLEY

SHORT MAT BOWLS

Short Mat Bowls is a relaxing sport that anyone can enjoy summer or 
winter.

We are a group of friendly people who enjoy the game and the social 
side of chatting in a relaxed atmosphere.

No previous experience required as training can be given.
We have a few sets of bowls you can use.

You will just need flat shoes to change into on arrival.
Come and join us for a pleasant afternoon 

with tea and biscuits at half time.
We have three mats which comfortably allows 

up to 24 members to play.
TRY IT FOR FREE FOR 3 WEEKS.

If you are interested in giving it a go.

PLEASE CONTACT:  BRENDA  QUINN at brendaquinn@btinternet.com 

mailto:brendaquinn@btinternet.com


 
We have enjoyed several guided garden tours so far this summer: at Springfields Festival 
Gardens at Spalding, the Green Patch Community Garden in Kettering and the University of 
Leicester Botanic Garden. Most recently we attended the Rutland Flower Show at the show 
ground in Oakham.  

One of our annual favourites is our village garden walkabout and this year we spent a very hot 
afternoon in June visiting six Mawsley gardens belonging to our members and friends. The 
variety of styles and the amount of love and attention that goes into them is a joy to see. 

Mawsley Fun Day was a big day for us. We know that villagers like to buy our homegrown plants 
and we were able to provide plenty this year despite the difficult growing conditions. We also 
sold preserves and decorative items and three lucky villagers won our ‘allotment produce’ raffle,  
the ‘guess the weight of the fruit and veg hamper’ and the ‘name the duck’ competition. (The 
duck was called ‘Fluffy’, by the way.)  

If you have an interest in gardening or gardens we would love you to join us at any of our future 
meetings or outings. There is no membership fee. We pay £2.50 for meetings held at TCAM and 
the cost of outside visits varies depending on the venue. We keep travel costs down by car 
sharing.  

Wed 24th September 3.30pm. This meeting will be at TCAM. We will have two presentations by 
members, one on establishing their new garden and the second about their experience of the 
recent Gardeners World Live show at the NEC. There will also be time for discussion of our 
garden problems and successes this year. 

Thursday 23rd October. This will be a visit to Gates Garden Centre, near Oakham, which has a 
reputation for having the best Christmas display for miles. In their own words ‘from understated 
to over the top, we have everything to help you prepare for the happiest time of the year’. We will 
car share for this trip and make time there for lunch. 

Wed 19th November 2pm at TCAM.  A talk by Ray Goodman of the Northants Beekeepers 
Association on beekeeping in this area. £2.50 meeting charge. 
Wed 10th December 2pm at TCAM. Our Christmas social with quiz, games and refreshments. 

For more information please contact Steve on 07802 331088. 

               Mawsley Fireworks 
This year’s firework event is planned for  

             Saturday November 8th 
We have already ordered some fantastic fireworks, so 
expect an amazing display! 

Tickets will be on sale at The Centre, One Stop and 
Coffee@No9 from early October. 

See TCAM Facebook page for further details 



 

Mawsley WI Meetings 2025
We meet at The Village Centre Mawsley (TCAM) on 
the second Wednesday of each month from 7.30pm. 
Visitors 18yrs+ always welcome, £5 fee.

Next up ~
08 October ~ Natural soap making. Soaps 
handmade with love. Demo by Yvette Viner.

12 November  ~ Watercolour painting. A Christmas 
Robin. All materials supplied. Booking required.

10 December ~ Stanwick Handbell Ringers – Xmas 
entertainment, plus come and have a go!

The above dates include changes to our published 
programme. Follow our Facebook page for the latest 
updates or our noticeboard within TCAM.

LOCAL, FRIENDLY & PROFESSIONAL
ACCOUNTANCY PRACTICE

01604 686152
www.mpaccountants.co.uk

The Book Group
The Book Group is a small group which meets once a month, now on a 
Monday evening, at The Centre. At the meeting we discuss the chosen book 
which inevitably leads on to a wider discussion about related issues from the 
past and the present. We then choose which book to read for the following month, based on members’ 
suggestions. We aim to find books than can be bought second hand or downloaded as an eBook for less 
than £5. There is a small charge of £2.50 to share the cost of room hire.

 Our next meeting will be at 7.30pm on Monday 22nd September at The Centre. 
The book we will be discussing is ‘Once Upon a River’ by Diane Setterfield.

  Here’s what some members have to say about this group. 

‘This has really got me back into reading.’

‘It has introduced me to books that I would never have chosen but have 
enjoyed.’

‘It’s fascinating to hear how differently people react to the same story, depending 
on their own experiences.’

‘I’m a keen reader and enjoy the chance of a friendly and sociable discussion 
about what I’ve read.’

You’ll be made very welcome if you’d like to join us. Just turn up or contact Bernadette on 07546 844166. If 
you don’t have time to read the book by 22nd there are plenty of summaries on the internet and you’d be 
welcome anyway.



Mawsley WI

Q: If someone was having a heart attack, would you know what to do or where the nearest 
defibrillator was located? 
There are over 30,000 out of hospital cardiac arrests a year in the UK and sadly less than one in ten 
people survive. A cardiac arrest is caused by an electrical problem in the heart and can be caused by 
defects to the heart, such as coronary heart disease, a heart attack, or external factors. 

Early cardiopulmonary resuscitation (CPR) and defibrillating can more than double a person’s 
chances of survival and there is evidence to show response from a bystander can have a significant 
impact and is a crucial lifesaving skill. The Resuscitation Council states the chance of survival 
increases two or threefold when bystander CPR is used and provides immediate aid until 
professional help arrives, helping to maintain oxygen flow to the brain and other vital organs 
potentially preventing brain damage or death. 

Women who go into cardiac arrest in public are less likely to receive CPR from bystanders than men, 
partly due to failure to diagnose their symptoms because they are female and worrying they will 
“inappropriately” touch a woman when giving CPR. 

For us, as bystanders, to provide this vital first response – we need to be trained, both at recognising 
cardiac arrest and providing CPR. Nearly half of us in the UK (43%) have never learned CPR and 
cardiac arrest recognition remains a key priority as it is the first step in triggering the emergency 
response. Creating a CPR-trained society will save more lives, improve public health, and enhance 
community resilience during emergencies. 

Defibrillation is also key. Did you know we have a defibrillator here in Mawsley? It is located at The 
Village Centre (TCAM) and its whereabouts and use is instructed by calling the emergency services.  
It has been used and helped to save lives in our Village. 

It is World Restart a Heart Day on October 16th - make this village proud - learn CPR. The British 
Heart Foundation (BHF) offers a free online training tool that can teach CPR, and the correct steps of 
defibrillator use in just 15 minutes – use this link to access BHF advice, guidance and free training - 
https://www.bhf.org.uk/how-you-can-help/how-to-save-a-life.  Other organisations providing training 
include St John’s Ambulance and The Red Cross. 

 

Bystanders can be lifesavers 	 	 	 That means YOU!

This topic is a national campaign for the Women’s Institute.  Nationally and locally the WI will be 
working to spread awareness of CPR training courses and the locations of defibrillators in their 
communities. Mawsley WI will be contributing to this campaign by holding a CPR training session 

Why CPR Matters: 
• Increased Survival Chances: 

Especially when performed immediately.  
• Time-Sensitive: 

Every minute without CPR reduces the chances of survival by 10%.  
• Empowerment: 

CPR skill empowers individuals to act in emergencies and make a difference in someone's 
life.  

• Community Benefit: 
Create a safer environment for everyone, especially in homes, schools, and workplaces where 
cardiac arrests can occur.  

• Hands-Only CPR: 
In many situations, hands-only CPR (chest compressions only) is recommended, making it 

https://www.bhf.org.uk/how-you-can-help/how-to-save-a-life


1st Mawsley Scout Group 
Who:  	 1st Mawsley Scout Group 
What: 	  Cubs and Scouts   
Where:  Meet in the Main Hall at TCAM 
When: 	Tuesdays (term time) – Cubs 18.10-19.25 hrs, Scouts 19.30-20.45hrs 

The Group started April’s adventures by taking part in a Hammock Camp at Spotley Woods (just 
outside Yardley Hastings).  Practising their core skills which included:- using knives and saws, fire 
lighting, preparing meals, cooking on open fires, washing up their own pots and cutlery, singing 
camp fire songs and putting hammocks up and taking them down (oh and of course -  sleeping in 
them). 

In May we held taster sessions for anyone interested in joining our Group.  As a result we had a 
couple of new recruits but are still on the look out for additional adult support - you know where we 
are, do get in touch.  

With the lighter evenings and the warmer weather the Group has 
been able to hold a lot of the sessions outside.  Many evenings 
have been spent trying out different activities namely:  cricket 
(training was led by Olli and Lou from Kettering Cricket Club); 
dodge ball (with it being so hot - wet sponges were used instead 
of balls, which was greatly appreciated by all taking part!); and 
relay races with buckets of water instead of batons. 

Repetition of core skills means that no one forgets the basic skills, so 
evenings have been spent reiterating knotting techniques - we are all 
now masters of the reef knot!  We also discussed healthy food choices 
and identified the amount of sugar content in common foods.  We even 
reviewed survival strategies and gave ideas for finding drinking water. 

The Group ended the summer activities, just as they had begun, by 
camping.  This took place in tents at John’s Lee Wood (in Leicester).  
Cubs and Scouts enjoyed climbing, abseiling, archery, laser tag, go-
karts, demonstrated pioneering skills, and helped to cook outside on 
fires/using dutch ovens. 

From making sundaes (because we can!), to playing unihoc, to learning 
about fire safety, hiking on the Brampton Valley way,  hand and feet painting, 
completing assault courses, completing the elements for the Athletic badges - 
these are just some of the activities that we offer our Cubs and Scouts.  

Coming up over the next few months the Group are hoping to take over 
Gravity (in Corby) and have a sleepover there in November.  The Group will 
enjoy trampolining, and will have supper and breakfast there. Hopefully they 
might also get a small amount of sleep.  We are also planning to visit the 
Black Country Living Museum in Birmingham (we are looking at hiring 
transport) and we will also try and get return visits for young persons to try 
kayaking and scuba diving. 

If you have any children that wish to join our Group - Scout Troop (101/2-14 years), or Cub Pack 
(8-101/2 years of age), or if you have what it takes to be a Leader/Helper then drop an email to 
mawsleyscoutgroupenquiries@gmail.com.   

mailto:mawsleyscoutgroupenquiries@gmail.com


 

Mawsley Girls Football 
With the recent European Championship triumph by the 
England lionesses in late July, it inspires a whole generation of 
female footballers and promises an exciting future for the sport. 
But girls’ football isn’t a new phenomenon in Mawsley, so let’s 
explore what makes the village so special in the realm of girl’s 
grassroots football.  
Whilst the village is barely 20 years old, its reputation for 
grassroots football supersedes its age, boasting 10 teams, 144 players and 25 coaches, and 
challenging for the most girls’ teams in the county, trumping teams that have been established over 
a century longer such as Kettering Town. And it’s not just about participation at Mawsley Football 
Club with girls’ teams proving successful in the county and beyond with two Junior Premier League 
sides, and from the club’s consistent success in league and cup competitions.  

Due to the speed that girl’s football has taken off in Mawsley and its relatively short existence, it 
hasn’t yet produced a professional footballer like the boy’s setup have. But there are an incredible 
number of girls playing both for the club currently along with academy set ups such as Northampton 
Town. Or girls that have left the club to go onto bigger and better things, with players, whose love 
for the sport, was created at Mawsley ending up at academies such as Cambridge United, 
Peterborough, MK Dons, Derby County and Watford.   
Now with a strong foundation, and an ever-developing girls set up, fuelled by the lionesses and 
WSL superstars, it is proving to be an exciting time for the Mawsley youth girls’ teams.  

Article by Ben Tedore



Mawsley Youth Football Club

After a fantastic 2024/25 season, many of our teams enjoyed great success throughout 
their tournaments, proudly representing the club while building strong friendships and 
having plenty of fun along the way.
This summer has brought its challenges, with the hot weather leaving the pitches cracked and the 
damage from moles making conditions even tougher. A huge thank you goes to John Gibbs and 
Chris Woolhouse, who kindly gave up a day to help move two tonnes of topsoil to ensure the 
pitches were playable again.
Looking ahead, we’re excited for the new season. Our mixed U6s group is now in full swing – thank you to 
Paul and Dean for leading that – and our new Wildcats Centre is up and running, which we hope will 
encourage more girls to join Mawsley FC. A special thanks to James for getting the Wildcats off the ground 
and into the club.
As always, some players have moved on over the summer, and we wish them the very best for the future.   
At the same time, we’re delighted to see our presence growing, with two girls’ teams now in the JPL and a 
stronger footprint in the NDYAL. It’s great to see our small village club spreading its wings and gaining 
recognition. Over the past 18 months I’ve been working hard to secure better training venues, and we’re  
now close to achieving this – with around 90% of our teams training on excellent winter surfaces.
We’re always looking for support to help drive the club forward. If you’d like to discuss sponsorship 
opportunities, please get in touch on 07834 276185. We’re also fortunate to have a dedicated but small 
group of volunteers, and we’d love more people to get involved – whether as coaches or committee 
members.
Finally, I’d like to give a warm welcome to all new players and their families. Best of luck to every team for 
the 2025/26 season, and thank you to everyone who continues to contribute their time and effort to provide 
fantastic footballing experiences for over 300 children across the club.
Adam Knight Chairman

Kettering Sports Park 
Mawsley Youth FC played a major role in the recent opening of the brand new 3G pitch and refurbished 
pavilion at Kettering Sports Park on Tuesday 5th August.
The new facility has been part funded by the Lionesses Future Fund and will become a hub for community 
football with a particular focus on creating opportunities in girls and women’s football. 
As a partner club for the new venue and with a fantastic reputation for girls football, Mawsley were invited to 
attend. A group of our U13 girls did a ribbon run-through to formally open the pitch, and 3 of our teams also 

Team Spotlight

Mawsley Magic & Magic Yellows 
U9's spent the day at the heart of 
England national team training 
headquarters, St George’s Park. 

The boys received a surprise tour 
around the ground led by two of the 
Englands coaches, before having the 
chance to be trained by them at the 
training complex.

This was an incredible experience for all 
the Magic family who throughly enjoyed 
the day and impressed the England 
coaches with their hard work and ability 
to rise to the training challenges given to 
them. 



took part in a number of showcase matches against other clubs. The Thundercats, Hornets & Jaguars all put 
on a display of fantastic football! 
We look forward to seeing more of our Mawsley teams utilising the new facilities which include re-designed 
changing rooms and toilets, a function room and a café from September. 

Wildcats
Did you know that we launched Mawsley Wildcats during the summer holidays and 
we’re on the lookout for girls who want to have a go at playing football?
Wildcats is a fun way for girls aged 5-11 to start their journey in football. It’s loads of 
fun and a great way to meet amazing new friends!
“My daughter had a fab time and can’t wait for next week!” - Wildcats Mum

Going forward, our sessions will take place on Tuesday evenings 5-6pm at Kettering Sports Park, Thurston 
Drive, Kettering NN15 6PB starting on Tue 2nd Sept.
Use the QR Code to start your England Lioness journey and join in the fun for only £4 per session!

 

Mawsley Veterinary Surgery 
The new veterinary surgery in Mawsley is 
due to open early-mid September.  

Doors will be open from Sep 8th to welcome 
new clients as a meet and greet opportunity. 

We will be providing a service for small 
animals, including small mammals and 
chickens. (No horse or farm animals). 

The practice will be run by: 
 Veterinary Surgeon  
         Emily Mahaffey and, 

 Veterinary Nurse and Practice Director 
        Holly Park  
and we hope to build our team as we get 
busy. 

Opening hours will be Mon - Fri 9am-6pm 
and Sat 9-11am.  

Please see Mawsleyvets.co.uk for further 
information and to register your pet.

http://mawsleyvets.co.uk/


    
 

             Monty 

Bernese Mountain Dog

    Pablo

Cockapoo

Roly & Teddy Junior
Tucker


Cocker Spaniel    George

Mixed Breed

          Roxy

Miniature Poodle

        Chico

Yorkshire Terrier

Mawsley Dogs 
As you walk around Mawsley you will meet many owners out walking their dogs. If you are like 
me you may recognise the dogs better than the owners. Everyone you meet is friendly and 
pleased to see you and that includes the owners. Some dogs take their owners for a walk, 
some chase balls around the meadow and some appear to travel in dogs prams!! Here a few of 
the dogs you may meet - stop to say hello, a rub behind the ears (dogs not owners) and you 
have just made a new friend.

Sherlock

Cockapoo



Beach Huts on Mersea Island, Essex 

Southwold, Suffolk is well 
known for its colourful beach 
huts all located near the iconic 
pier, that was opened in 1900 

The appeal of the British seaside and that of the iconic beach hut was in danger of 
being eroded by the rise in package holidays to Mediterranean destinations. The 
economies of seaside towns and villages was also threatened by this sudden rush to 
holiday abroad. Many seaside resorts experienced decline, with some only just finding 
a route to reinvention today. Beach huts proved, however, to be remarkedly resilient 
and rather than practical necessities became nostalgic luxuries. The 1990s saw the 
beginning of the modern beach hut boom. Rising property prices and increases in 
leisure time resulted in the once humble beach hut becoming almost a status symbol 
with prices rising from huts commanding a few hundred pounds in the 1970s to 
changing hands for tens of thousands in the 1990s. 

ICONS OF THE GREAT BRITISH SEASIDE RESORT – BEACH HUTS 
 

To the Victorians sea bathing became a must do leisure activity for those who lived near, or could afford to visit, the seaside. 
This craze spawned the idea of the wheeled bathing machines that were made to preserve the modesty of those wishing to 
bathe in public. The first bathing machines were used on the beach in Margate, Kent. Royal approval was given to this new 
fashion when King George III took a medicinal bathe at Weymouth to the musical accompaniment of ‘God Save the King’. 
Queen Victoria installed one at Osborne House on the Isle of Wight in the 1840s. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
During World War II all UK beaches were closed due to the fears of invasion by the Nazis. The re-opening of beaches in the late 
1940s and early 1950s led to a resurgence of the British beaches and the heyday of the beach hut. During this renaissance the 
5th Earl of Leicester gifted a beach hut to the Royal Family at Holkham, Norfolk. Our late Queen was known to have loved that 
hut, which was owned by the Royal Family for 70 years until it was destroyed by fire in 2006.  
 
Another notable hut in Whitstable, Kent, was owned by the artist Tracey Emin who sold it to collector Charles Saatchi for 
£75,000.  This hut experienced the same outcome as the Royal hut, having been destroyed by fire in 2006 when the warehouse 
where it was stored burned down. 
 
Current estimates suggest there are now over 20,000 beach huts in the UK with some Local Authorities having long waiting 
lists for huts. Many huts are privately owned, those owners having to pay an annual licence fee to their Local Authority. For 
example, Tendring District Council currently charge an annual fee of £512.50 for their sites in Clacton on Sea. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Crazy prices? In 2023 five wooden cabins on the same stretch of sand, on Mudeford Spit, Dorset, went on the market, all at 
the same time with a combined sale total of an amazing £2.1 million – 2 for £450,000 and three for £440,000, £430,00 and 
£395,000. No running water, mains electricity or toilets. Washing can take place in a communal block! 

Early beach huts were former fishermen’s huts, boatsheds or 
converted bathing machines. Felixstowe in Suffolk is believed to 
have had beach huts from at least 1891. Bournemouth is regarded 
as the home of purpose municipal-built beach huts where 160 were 
built, in the style of bungalows, and erected either side of 
Bournemouth Pier in 1909. 
The photograph of Bournemouth Beach Bungalows is from 
Bournemouth Beach Hut Association’s archives 
 
 

The family shown relaxing outside their 
beach hut have owned it for over 40 years, 
have basic kitchen facilities. They have, 
however, no running water but nearby 
standpipes are provided as part of the local 
Council’s commitment to the coastal 
environment. 



AT MAWSLEY
Upcoming Events

Comedy Night - you all loved it last time
so it is back again, with some more
amazing comedians.
Grab your tickets now for £15 + booking
fee
www.thecomedycrate.com/kettering

FRIDAY 26TH SEPTEMBER

FRIDAY 3  OCTOBERRD

McMillan Coffee Morning - 
9:30am - 12:30pm
Come along, enjoy some coffee & cake
and raise some money for a wonderful
cause!
Please email
bar.manager@thecentreatmawsley.co.uk
if you would like to donate something.

FRIDAY 24  OCTOBERTH

Children’s Halloween Party -
5pm - 7pm 
Get ready for some spooky fun,
come and show off your best
costumes and have a spooky
good time!
Tickets will be on sale soon!

SATURDAY 8  NOVEMBERTH

After another fabulous Mawsley
fireworks display, we have some
fantastic live music for you from 7pm! 

We’re looking for a people-person with energy, drive, and a
love for hospitality. If you can keep customers happy, staff
motivated, and the bar running smoothly, we want to hear

from you.
What you’ll do:

Lead, train & motivate a small team
Keep the bar stocked & well-presented
Manage orders & deliveries
Maintain top-quality beer & wine
Enforce health & safety & licensing rules
Handle challenges (yes—even the odd blocked sink!)

What you’ll bring:
Hospitality or bar experience (essential)
Supervisory/management experience (preferred)
Strong people skills & a can-do attitude
Confidence in decision-making & problem-solving
Flexibility to work evenings & weekends

Qualifications:
Personal Licence Holder certificate (preferred – we’ll
support the right candidate to achieve this)

The role:
Part-time, minimum 20 hrs per week
Includes evenings & weekends

Ready to step up?
 Send your CV & cover letter to
nicola@thecentreatmawsley.co.uk

BAR SUPERVISOR WANTED

SUNDAY 30  NOVEMBERTH

Christmas Fair - 10am - 2pm
Come along and showcase some of
your wonderful creations or
products. Perfect for starting that
Christmas shopping early! 

Upcoming Events


